

CADILLAC CHRISTIAN REFORMED CHURCH

NEWSLETTER

JULY

INQUIRY/NEW MEMBERS CLASS

Glen & Diana VanAntwerp are starting an Inquiry/New Members class. They will meet after church for the 4 Sundays of August. If you would be interested, please contact Glen VanAntwerp or Athena in the office for more information.

ENGAGE CLASSES

Engage Classes will start again this September. The committee is in the process of choosing a study for this fall. Be watching for an announcement coming soon!

CATECHISM CLASS

We are pleased to announce that Tim Kimbel will be starting a Catechism class for Jr. and Sr. High students soon. Be watching for more details. If you are interested in this class, contact Athena in the office.



FALL KICK OFF

Believe it or not, Fall is around the corner. We will be celebrating another start of our program year with a potluck. The date is yet to be decided but will be after church in mid to late September.

If your ministry would like to set up a table to advertise yourselves and what you will be doing this year, please contact Suzanne Breithaupt or Athena Bolt. We want you to have a chance to show us all that you do and perhaps recruit participants at the same time. These tables will be set up to see before and after the church service so that people can look over all our church has to offer them.

SEARCH TEAM UPDATE

The first week of August, our search committee will be conducting 3 initial interviews of possible candidates. Be in prayer for their work and for the pastors that apply. We know that God has just the right person for us, and we look forward to working with them!

THURSDAY BAG LADIES

The Bag Ladies are at it again! On Thursday, August 7th at noon, women from our church along with any lady friends are invited to bring a bag lunch to the fellowship hall for a time of fellowship. There will be a question or topic to discuss and plenty of time to just enjoy each other's company. See you there!

WE CELEBRATE, SHOW AND SHARE GOD'S TRANSFORMING GRACE.

CADILLAC CRC NEWSLETTER

NO INTERIM PASTOR

The council reviewed possible candidates and did not find a good fit for our congregation, so have decided to not seek an interim pastor at this time.

GARDEN SHED REPAIR

Be sure to check out the refresh and repair of the garden shed beside our community garden. Thanks to Carol and Rob Wolfgram, the work is done and looks great! The community garden leaders Marsha and Dave VanderPlas as well as all the gardeners in the garden are so grateful for their efforts of procuring materials and doing the carpentry and painting.

FINANCE UPDATE

The church ended the 24/25 fiscal year with an \$87,000 surplus. Council approved the following items which brought the expenses even to the income for a balanced budget for the year.

\$3,840 increase to the funeral luncheon reserve

\$4,000 for Faith Promise Missionaries \$5,000 for Denominational Shares \$11,285 for the Youth Fund Reserve \$13,060 for the Technical Needs Reserve \$23,423 for the Building Reserve \$21,678 to a Memorial Fund Reserve(Newly created to keep track of memorial donations)

JULY, 2024 THROUGH JUNE, 2025

ACTUAL	BUDGET	OVER/UNDER BUDGET
\$260,086	\$297,582	(\$37,496)
\$260,086	\$297,582	(\$37,496)
\$0	\$0	



KIDS HOPE

If you are interested in being a mentor or a prayer partner this year, please contact Beth Mulder.



KIDS ON THE ROCK

Are you willing to help teach, good with crafts, are you willing to cook dinners? Please contact the office for more information.